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Ironside State School  

NEWSLETTER 
20 April 2017 / Edition 10  

 2 Hawken Drive     St Lucia   QLD   4067                                        STUDENT ABSENCE LINE: 3258 3160 

                                                                                                            studentabsence@ironsidess.eq.edu.au  

 Telephone:  07 3258 3111               Facsimile:  07 3258 3100    Web: www.ironsidess.eq.edu.au  

Dear Parents,  

 

Welcome back to the new term. I trust that the Easter holidays were well 

enjoyed. Can I reiterate my sincere thanks and appreciation to the 

community for your support around our ôinteresting endõ to Term One. 

The safety of all Queenslanders and families was at the forefront of the 

decision makersõ mind, when closing all schools from Agnes Waters to 

the NSW border. Some of our state school colleagues are still feeling the 

effects of what Cyclone Debbie left behind.  

Computer Lab  

Information and Communication Technologies will only continue to 

embed itself as one of the ônew basicsõ for the next generation. With the 

increased focus on STEM and Coding in particular, Ironside needed to 

provide a ôwhole classõ resource that facilitated the explicit teaching of 

such skills.  

Iõd like to ôshow offõ to the community the new lab space that allows up 

to 30 students and their teacher (at the one time) to engage in this 

teaching and learning. I believe that this whole class teaching space is 

the balance to the already fantastic individual (ICALe), or in class access 

to technology available to Ironside students.  

Both Mr Nic Jones and Mrs Leesa Behrens have worked tirelessly through 

first term in making this space a reality. Trust me, it isnõt anywhere near as 

simple as buying 30 desktop machines and sticking them into a room 

and turning them on. From the purchase, through to the imaging of 

machines, network infrastructure, cabling, furniture and installation ð this 

has been a big task.  

Iõm hopeful you share my excitement for the possibilities in teaching and 

learning as well as sincere appreciation to Nic and Leesa for their work to 

date.  

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

   

 

 

 

 

DATE CLAIMERS: 
 

Term 2 (Weeks 1ñ4) 

18-

21.4.17 

Year 6 Camp  

 

24.4.17 Anzac Service  

9:30am Hall  

25.4.17 Anzac Day  

School Closed  

27.4.17 Cuppa with Chappy  

8:55am Oasis  

27.4.17 Cross-Country  

Year Levels 3 -6 

Departing School 9am  

1.5.17 Labour Day  

School Closed  

2.5.17 Junior Band Workshop  

2.5.17 P&C General Meeting  

6:30pm Staffroom  

3.5.17 Overseas/Australian 

Families Meeting  

2pm Staffroom  

5.5.17 Chamber Strings  

6pm  QYMA  

9-11.5.17 NAPLAN Testing 

Year Levels 3 & 5  

11-

12.5.17 

Mothersõ Day Stall 

8:30am -12pm Oasis  

   Continued ...  
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Facilities Update  

I have been working with the department through all options to effectively manage enrolment growth at ISS. 

2017 to 2018 has been identified early as a risk. Itõs the year that sees the last ôfiveõ cohort out while we 

anticipate confidently another ôsixõ cohort of prep in 2018. This, on the assumption of all else being equal, sees 

an additional classroom space required for 2018.  

My absolute priorities in the process have been to maintain the play spaces we have created (new building 

under croft) as well as those regained (tennis courts). The agreed medium term solution is that in the space next 

to K Block (Year 4), occupied by the climbing frame, weõll replicate this four classroom relocatable building. This 

will not only provide a much needed ô8 spaceõ for 2018õs incoming Year 4õs, it also provides us (hopefully) three 

classrooms of flexible ôbreathing spaceõ. The start-up meeting for this happened yesterday. Timing for the arrival 

of the building will be dependent on availability. The buildings will be ôjoined/linkedõ so the existing hydraulics 

(lift) can be maximised for both buildings ð significantly reducing cost.   

As the finer details are confirmed, Iõll keep the community informed of the progress.  

With short weeks at the start of the term, our first regular school assembly will be on TUESDAY in Week 3 at the 

usual time of 2:15pm (Day after May Day Public Holiday). There is no assembly this week. Next week is our 

school ANZAC PARADE, Monday 24 April commencing at 9:30am.  

Have a fantastic week ahead. Welcome back to second term.  

 

Warm Regards,  

Damian Johnson  

Principal  
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Anzac ServiceAnzac Service ññTuesday 25 AprilTuesday 25 April   

Indooroopilly Keating Park 7:30amIndooroopilly Keating Park 7:30am   

Corner of Coonan St and Belgrave Rd, IndooroopillyCorner of Coonan St and Belgrave Rd, Indooroopilly     

(Adjacent to BP service Station,(Adjacent to BP service Station,   opposite Mc Donaldõs)opposite Mc Donaldõs)  

No march this year, just the service. No march this year, just the service.   

Students who are going to lay the wreath please meet Mrs Students who are going to lay the wreath please meet Mrs 

Freeman there at 7:25am  to receive it. Freeman there at 7:25am  to receive it.   



  

 

NEWS FROM MS RUDDICK 
2017 Japan Study Tour  

Plans are underway for the 2017 Study Tour to Japan for Year 5 and 6 students. First offer letters were sent out 

during the start of the Easter vacation. Thank you to the families who have sent back their replies. I will be 

contacting families who have not replied as I would like to finalise the 40 student participants by the end of next 

week.  An invoice for the first payment of $500 will be sent out to participants next week.  

Ironsideõs ANZAC Day Service 

You are invited to attend our special service here at Ironside on Monday 24 April commencing at 9.30am in the 

hall. The Senior Concert Band, Chamber String Orchestra and the Junior Vocal Ensemble (Year 3 and 4) will be 

performing at the service. The Band and String students must wear their music performance uniform. The Junior 

Vocal Ensemble will be wearing their school uniform ð black shoes and white socks please.  

Our teacher aides will be making floral wreaths on the morning for our service. Any donations of fresh flowers will 

be greatly appreciated.  Flowers to be delivered to the main office by 8.30am on Monday 24 April.  ANZAC Day 

silk ribbon badges will be on sale at the OASIS from 8.30am on Monday 24 April  for $1 and stickers for 50cents.  

Chaplaincy Committee  

We had our first Chaplaincy Committee Meeting for the year this morning. We are planning some events during 

the year with our new chaplain, Garth Calder, for our Ironside families. If you would like to join our committee, 

please contact me.  

Cuppa with Our Chaplain  

Come and meet our new Chappy, Garth and have a cup of tea/coffee with him at the OASIS on Thursday 27 

April at 8.55am. The OASIS is the area near the main office, close to the tuckshop.  

Year 6 Graduation  

It is time to start planning for the Year 6 Graduation. A meeting for interested parents will be held in the 

staffroom on Friday 28 April commencing at 2pm. If you are interested in helping but unable to attend the 

meeting, please let me know.  

Kind Regards  

Janice Ruddick  

Deputy Principal  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PREP-2 EASTER HAT PARADE AND CONCERTS 

Thank you to all the families who attended the two events on Wednesday 29 March. It was certainly an 

entertaining programme with all students performing one item per class. Thank you to music teacher Mrs Huxley 

for the selection of songs for the programme and to Mrs Savage for organising the music. Our special guest, the 

Easter Bunny had a great time joining in with the singing and dancing despite the hot and humid conditions. 

The Piccoli Choir did an outstanding job performing as a choral group for the very first time. This is always a 

special event on the Ironside calendar.  

3 



  

 

NEWS FROM MRS VECCHIO 
 

BOOK FAIR WRAP-UP 

Thank you to everyone who supported our recent Book Fair.  Given the unexpectedly early end to 

the term, any outstanding òwish-listsó can be returned to Mrs Roche by morning tea on Friday 21 

April .  All being well, we expect delivery of the ordered books sometime next week.  

 

 

YEAR 3 ð 6 CROSS-COUNTRY 

Next Thursday, 27 April, is the scheduled date of our annual Cross -Country event for students in Years 3 to 6.  

Students should arrive at school no later than 9:00am  where class rolls will be marked.  All students will then walk 

down to Roberston Park for the event.  Students should wear their Ironside sports shirt in their team colour or their 

regular school uniform shirt.  
 

Reminder:  ANZAC Commemorative Parade is being held on Monday 24 April at 9:30am  in the Hall. There will 

be no school assembly at 2:15pm that day.  

 

Larissa Vecchio  

Deputy Principal  

 

 

NEWS FROM MRS BAIRSTOW 
Mrs Bairstow is away at Year 6 Camp this week.   
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